
CITY OF LONG BEACH C-7
DEPARTMENT OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES

333 West Ocean Blvd., 3rd Floor, Long Beach, CA 90802 (562) 570-5237

October 10, 2017

HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL
City of Long Beach
California

RECOMMENDATION:

Authorize the City Manager, or designee, to execute an amendment to Contract
No. 34629 with KOA Corporation (KOA) of Orange, CA, for preparation of a
Downtown Long Beach Area Parking Study, to increase the contract amount by
$63,718, for a revised total amount not to exceed $333,473; and,

Increase appropriations in the Development Services Fund (EF 337) in the
Development Services Department (DV) by $63,718. (Districts 1, 2)

DISCUSSION

On May 23, 2017, the City Council awarded a contract to KOA, for the preparation of a
Downtown Long Beach Area Parking Study (Study) for an amount not to exceed
$269,755, for a period of 18 months, with the option to renew for an additional six-month
period. The Study is required by the Settlement Agreement and Release of Claims with
Long Beach Transportation and Parking Solutions (LBTAPS), to undertake a
comprehensive on-street and off-street parking analysis that involves developing a public
and private parking system inclusive of parking users in portions of the Downtown Long
Beach and Alamitos Beach areas. Since the contract was established, the overall scope
of work has expanded to include more community outreach services to the general public,
local neighborhoods, residents, and business owners in the Downtown Long Beach and
Alamitos Beach study areas than originally anticipated. Community outreach allows for a
better and more accurate understanding of the parking issues and concerns.

City Council approval is requested to amend Contract No. 34629 with KOA to increase
the contract amount by $63,718, for a revised contract amount not to exceed $333,473.
This additional spending authority is needed to fund these outreach activities.

This matter was reviewed by Principal Deputy City Attorney Gary J. Anderson on
September 18, 2017 and by Budget Management Officer Rhutu Amin Gharib on
September 21,2017.

TIMING CONSIDERATIONS

City Council action is requested on October 10, 2017, to allow for uninterrupted
continuation of services.
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FISCAL IMPACT

The cost of the additional outreach services will not exceed $63,718 and will be offset
from funds available in the Development Services Fund (EF 337). Therefore, an
appropriation increase of $63,718 in the Development Services Fund in the Development
Services Department (DV) is requested to expend funds for the contract amendment.
There is no local job impact associated with this recommendation.

SUGGESTED ACTION:

Approve recommendation.

Respectfully submitted,

J. BODEK, AICP
DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES
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